
  

 
 

   
 

STATEMENT OF COMMITMENT TO A SAFE CHURCH  

  
Nations Church acknowledges God’s love for all people and our responsibility as a Christian community 
to extend our love in God’s name to all who come into contact with our church.  
  
An important expression of that love is to provide a safe environment for all people who are involved 
in our church. Children are a gift of God and we have a particular responsibility to them, to provide a 
safe and nurturing environment within which they are protected from all forms of harm and are fully 
supported to grow in faith and discipleship.  
  
As a member of the Australian Christian Churches (ACC) family we are committed to the full 
implementation of the ACC Child Protection Policy and the ACC Safer Churches strategy within all of 
our church operations.  
  
In particular we:  
  

• Exercise due diligence in the selection and ongoing supervision of staff and volunteers to undertake 
key roles in the church, particularly those involving responsibilities for children  

• Equip our people in leadership positions with the knowledge and skills to ensure a safe environment 
within church activities; to recognise the signs that harm may have occurred or has the potential to 
occur to someone involved in those activities; and to take the appropriate actions in relation to 
those concerns  

• Promote an atmosphere of love, openness and trust throughout all church activities so that all 
children, families and others feel valued, respected and able to raise issues of concern about matters 
directly affecting them or concerns they have about others  

• Provide avenues through which all people involved in the church may raise concerns or complaints 
knowing that they will be taken seriously and dealt with respectfully and confidentially  

• Continually monitor and review our Safer Church strategies to ensure that we are employing an 
effective and contemporary range of measures to adequately protect people within our church  

• Provide a key point of contact and information in relation to Safer Church matters through the 
position of Safer Churches Officer/Coordinator 

  
We pray that with the support of God’s wisdom and grace we will continue to be successful in providing 
a loving and safe environment for all who come into contact with our church.   
 
Further information can be found at https://www.accwa.org.au/safer-churches/ 

 

 


